Morningside Elementary School

SBDM Minutes

October 23, 2012
Meeting was called to order at 3:30 p.m. 


.

Members present were Joe Nepi, Carole Brown, Karla Buckingham, Tabitha Kerr, Misti Craig and Mary Ann Ball.  Guest present was Stacie Stroop.
Council reviewed current agenda and minutes from September 2012.  Karla Buckingham made a motion to approve the agenda and minutes; motion was seconded by Tabitha Kerr.  All were in consensus.

Guest, Stacie Stroop, addressed the Council in reference to the current status of the television cable here at MES.  Mrs. Stroop advised Council that she has been approached by a couple of staff members that have concerns that we do not have cable in the building.  They feel this could potentially be a safety issue.  Mrs. Stroop explained to the staff members and to the Council that there aren’t any schools in the district that have cable.  Although, HHES does have something called Media Cast that is provided by Comcast.  Mrs. Stroop has talked with Mike Selvitelle at Central Office and he stated that it may be possible for us to be linked to the system at HHES in the future.  However, this system would only provide one channel at a time streamed through the computer.  Mrs. Stroop suggested to Council to address this concern at the district level.  Mr. Nepi stated that he will contact Mr. Selvitelle to check the status of this situation and will provide further information to the Council at the next meeting.
Joe Nepi shared his Principal’s report with council members including the following:

--Our current enrollment is 474.  
--Mr. Nepi advised Council that he has contacted several companies in reference to the playground equipment.  There are 5 different companies that supplied the equipment.  Some of the pieces that need repair are still under warranty and we are in the process of getting those replaced.  Mr. Nepi is also checking with a company to get further information about signing up for a regular maintenance program.
 --Red Ribbon Week began on Monday.  Mr. Breunig handed out the ribbons for students to wear today.  Students will be wearing red on Friday in support of Red Ribbon Week.
 --Mr. Nepi will be talking with staff at the faculty meeting about the upcoming PD day.  He will ask if they would be in support of discussing KPREP results during the morning session of PD on Friday, November 2nd.  This would replace PLC work that is normally done at that time.
 --Book Fair Family Night went very well with an average amount of families in attendance.  Thank you to the Parent Involvement Committee for coordinating this event.
 --Professional Learning Day will take place on October 25th.  Mrs. Jane Hunt will be here to work with each grade level during that time on math content and standards.
Joe Nepi provided the following information to Council in reference to Student Achievement:
--The Star Student of the Month bulletin board is in its second month.  The students have enjoyed seeing their work and pictures displayed.  We appreciate April Jackson and her efforts in keeping this updated each month.

--Kenzie Hughes was chosen as Student of the Month and was recognized at the last board meeting.
--KPREP results are scheduled to be released to staff on October 29th or 30th.  The results will be embargoed for the public until November 2nd.  
--The new mini laptops and rolling lab is ready to go.  We are waiting on internet access for the new I Pads.  We are scheduled to have wireless internet connection in every class by the end of the year per Mike Selvitelle.
Joe Nepi presented to Council the year to date budget for Section 6 and General Fund for their review.  
Joe Nepi addressed Council about the review of the grading Policy 21.01.  He provided Council with comments and suggestions that he received from the staff.  Council discussed these comments.  Council suggested that the specials teachers attend the next SBDM meeting so that their concerns could be addressed.  Council will revisit this policy for further discussion at the next meeting.
Joe Nepi advised Council that item 6 on the agenda in reference to Program Reviews will be moved to the next SBDM meeting.

Joe Nepi provided Council with Committee minutes for their review.
Joe Nepi advised Council that SBDM training certificates are due to Central Office no later than November 1st.  If members have not submitted a copy or completed training, please do so before the above date.  Certificates should be turned at the office to Melissa Lutz.
Closing Business:
Other Business:  
Council discussed the need to change the next scheduled meeting to November 8th due to KPREP scores being available for discussion.  Joe Nepi also advised Council that there will be a joint meeting with the Board and SBDM members at Panther Academy on November 13th.  Dinner will be served at 6:00 p.m. in the cafeteria and the meeting will begin at 6:30 p.m.
Council discussed November agenda items.  The next regular meeting will be on 
November 8, 2012, at 3:30 p.m.
Tabitha Kerr made a motion to adjourn; Mary Ann Ball seconded and all were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 5:17 p.m.
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